12/12/12—FF Martell reinspected and three fire doors have been installed per POA along with the switch cover installed and sheet rocked rear hallway. The remaining doors will be done by 5/2013 and owner will call when complete for reinspection.

November 19, 2012 

 Fire Prevention Approves/FFMartell
91 St Lawrence St

Good morning, John.
 

I am writing to confirm that I received your phone call last week following up on your May 10, 2011 site visit to 91 St. Lawrence St.  At that visit you had asked me to submit a plan and timetable to replace the entry doors to the apartments and to the basement with approved fire doors.  
 

I want to report that over the summer I have had three fire doors installed (basement entry, second floor entry door, and the primary entrance to the first floor rear apartment).  I have also closed off the rear hallway that used to connect the second floor to the basement with a 5/8 sheetrock wall to provide a one hour fire barrier. These actions address four of the seven entrances that you inspected in May. In addition to this work, I also completed an abatement project to remove all asbestos from the basement this summer.
 

I plan to replace the remaining three entry doors over the winter months, with an expected completion date of May 2013.
 

Please let me know if this plan and timetable is acceptable, and whether you wish to inspect the doors that have been installed. I look forward to hearing from you.
 

Larry Gross
 

Laurence Gross
91 St. Lawrence St.
 

207-232-1619
